
INT. OFFICE - DAY

CHAPS enters and moves toward FITZY.

CHAPS
Hey.

FITZY
Hey.

CHAPS
Have you had a chance --

FITZY
We’re not going to have time.

CHAPS
Wait. What?

FITZY
For your proposal. We’re going to have to 
push it back.

CHAPS
Push it back? Til when?

FITZY
I don’t know. Maybe at the quarterly --

CHAPS
The quarterly? That’s -- that’s three 
months away!

FITZY
Yeah --

CHAPS
But. You realize -- I mean, you see how 
time sensitive this is, right? I mean, 
how can you not see that?

FITZY
There’s something you --

CHAPS
Oh, shit. You didn’t read it. You didn’t 
read it, did you?

FITZY
We’ve got a chance --

CHAPS
Tell me. Tell me you read it.
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Beat as Fitzy looks to Chaps.

FITZY
I didn’t read it.

CHAPS
Oh… fuck! Unbelievable. No. You know 
what? Not unbelievable. In fact very, 
very believable. I should have said 
“typical.” Or, “how could I expect 
anything else.”

FITZY
This isn’t the thing.

CHAPS
This isn’t -- what? “This isn’t the 
thing?” No, what you mean to say is, 
“this isn’t my thing. This isn’t my 
thing, so fuck it -- how could it 
possibly matter?”

FITZY
GEO is out.

Beat.

CHAPS
What?

FITZY
GEO is out. The announcement is coming at 
two.

CHAPS
Two?

FITZY
They don’t want to hold it back til four. 
Think that makes us look weak. Like we’re 
worried how the market will react.

CHAPS
Aren’t we worried how the market will 
react? I’m worried how the market will 
react?

FITZY
The board agrees with me that making the 
announcement early send the signal that 
we don’t consider this a game changer.
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CHAPS
Agrees with you. So this is your idea. Of 
course it’s your idea. Christ, I swear 
you live for these things.

FITZY
What are you talking about? You think I 
wanted GEO out? Who landed them in the 
first place?

CHAPS
Oh, not GEO. Not per se. Just the event. 
Just a big event that -- let me remind 
you -- is very big -- but that you, in 
your own dark, perverted way actually 
want to have happen.

FITZY
You’re nuts.

CHAPS
So you can show everyone how big and 
strong you are. How nothing phases you. 

FITZY
You done?

CHAPS
You know what? I am done. But you see, 
that’s the difference between us. You’re 
done too. You just don’t know it yet.

Chaps exits.
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